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June 9, 2008
Mr. Richard C. Grundman

4754 Cypress Point

Eagan, MN 55123
Dear Mr. Grundman:

This is in response to your April 24, 2007 petition in which you asked the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) to amend § 91.221 (b) of Title 14, Code of Federal Regulations (CFR).  The change you requested would change the requirements for use of supplemental oxygen at or below 41,000 feet mean sea level (MSL) (FL 410) in pressurized cabin aircraft.

The FAA is sympathetic to your needs.  However, when the FAA responds to petitions for rulemaking, it must follow the requirements of 14 CFR Part 11, particularly those guidelines for processing petitions for rulemaking found in § 11.73.  As stated in that section, the FAA uses the following criteria when making a decision as to whether or not to amend current regulations based on a petition for rulemaking:  1) the immediacy of the safety or security concerns the petition raises; 2)  the priority of other issues the FAA must deal with; and 3)  the resources we have available to address these issues.

The FAA currently is working on approximately 50 rulemaking projects that are all considered top priorities.  These projects are tied to the agency’s Strategic Plan initiatives and/or they are congressionally mandated.  Other projects that are also tied to the Strategic Plan are worked on as resources permit.  Resources to complete these projects are at a minimum, so the FAA must be extremely selective when determining whether additional projects should be included in the rulemaking process.  Unfortunately, because of these constraints, petitions for rulemaking like the one you submitted cannot be considered until such time that the FAA has resources available to process them.

For these reasons, we are unable to consider your petition for rulemaking at this time; therefore, it is denied.  Your suggestions and arguments will be placed in a database and may be considered in future rulemakings.

Accordingly, Docket No. FAA-2007-28045 is being closed.   

Sincerely,

/s/
James J. Ballough
Director, Flight Standards Service
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